NOTES ON CAASP MEETING, Thursday, February 28, 2019
R.E.A.C.H., West Hartford
Present: Rob Melillo (presiding), Bill Scalise, Mark Hill, Corinne Byrne, Carol Wilkas and Monica Brase
1. Report from SDE Community of Practice Meeting:  Bill reported on what was discussed at the last COP meeting in Cheshire and shared the materials.  There is grant funding available from the state to help with family engagement activities and strategies.  If interested can check with either Glen or Judy Carson who is coordinating this for the State Department of Education.
2. STARS:  The last meeting in Southington went well and a theme for the conference was selected.  The theme is:  LOVE:  Let Our Voices Encourage with the Angela Davis quote:  “I am no longer accepting the things I cannot change, I am changing the things I cannot accept.”  The conference will be on May 17 at Tunxis College.  Mark is going to ask Tunxis to distribute literature they have that covers all the state community colleges and their different offerings.  The possibility of scheduling a seniors only presentation by Tunxis during the first presentation block was also discussed.  Last year we used 7 rooms at Lincoln so will be asking for 7 rooms this year as well (This includes the one large community room).  It would be great if each school or program could prepare a video presentation advertising their programs for the conference.  Bill will be recruiting the judges he usually recruits but we will still need additional judges.  The next STARS student meeting is March 15 in West Hartford and we will decide if an additional one is needed after that date.

3. Upcoming Meetings: Thursday, March 28 will be the next meeting at ALTA in Southington.  There will not be a meeting in April and the May Meeting will hopefully be on May 2 at Tunxis (if May 2 is not available we will request April 25). Mark will confirm Tunxis meeting date.  If you would like to host a meeting please contact Rob melilr@danbury.k12.ct.us
